
Will, NC, Cumberland, DANIEL MCNEILL, 1828

I DANIEL MCNEILL of the state of North Carolina Cumberland County to make an 
ordained this my last will and testament and Manner and form following, viz:

I give to my dear daughter ISSABILA [ISABEL] MCNEILL one negro girl named HARRIET. 

I give and bequeath to my daughter MARY MCNEILL a girl SARREN. 

I give and bequeath to my daughter FLORY ANN MCNEILL another girl named MARTHA and 
also to my daughter MARGARET JANE MCNEILL a negro girl named ELIZA and to my 
daughter BARBARA MCNEILL a negro girl named MARY and I do also will and bequeath to
my dearly beloved wife ELIZABETH MCNEILL and two sons JAMES MCNEILL and ARCHIBALD 
MCNEILL an infant unborn 978 Acres of land being and lying in the county of 
Cumberland containing the house in plantation I live now on and I a grist mill also
300 acres in the county of Roberson lying on the southwest side of the great 
Rockfish and also I bequeath to my wife and for said sons and in part a negro man 
named JACK a negro girl woman named HANNAH and one named PENNY and a girl named 
CATE and also two boys one named FRANK and one named ANNUAL.

My stock of horses, cattle, sheep and Hogs to be the common use of the family and 
my household Furniture I leave to the discretion of my wife, ELIZABETH MCNEILL to 
use as she thinks proper.

I also ordained and request that my daughters all have their living of the said 
Plantation until they marry. 

I also ordained, request that all lawful debts shall be paid out of the estate and 
all debts to be collected I nominate and appoint my wife with W. C. MCNEILL and 
DUNCAN MCNEILL JR. to be executor to this my last will and testament here by 
revoking all other former Wills buy me at any time heretofore made.

In witness whereof I have hereunto set my hand and seal this 28th day of October in
the year of Our Lord 1828.

DANIEL MCNEILL {seal}

Signed Sealed publishing declared by the said testator DANIEL MCNEILL as and for 
his last will and testament in the presence of us who have subscribed our names as 
witnesses there too and the presence of the said testator

JOHN MCDUFFIE
MALCOLM GILLIS
WILLIAM WILKINSON
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December term 1828 

The above will was proven by JOHN MCDUFFIE and WILLIAM WILKINSON and ordered to be 
recorded.

Recorded in book B of Wills page 168

March term 1829

ELIZABETH MCNEILL
WILLIAM C. MCNEILL qualified
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Transcribed from original documents by Brent R. Brian & Martha M. Brian.

This document and others can be found on our website:

BMGEN

We claim COPYLEFT on the documents that we publish that are our original work.

COPYLEFT “rules” can be reviewed on the web site:

GNU Free Documentation License

In short, use what you like.  But if you use our stuff, mention us as the source.

Brent R. Brian
Martha M. Brian
BrianMitchellGenealogy@gmail.com
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